


MDSL January 2013 Minutes

Call to Order

Meeting called to order at 7:40 pm on January  10th of 2013.
Role Call of Officers: 



Members in Attendance: Scott Kaifer, Jeff Brady, Cristin Murray,  Judy Holloway, Jay Dills, Shawn Watkins, Amy Watkins, Brian Wentz, Scott Goble, James Smiley
Visitors:  Vin McAleer, Amy Koval
Approval of previous meeting minutes-Motion made by Brian Wentz and seconded by  Shawn Watkins to approve December minutes.  Motion passed
President  (Amy Watkins) Elections for 2013- Nominees

President-Amy Watkins

Games Commissioner-Shawn Watkins

Indoor Coordinator-open

K-3 Coordinator-open

Secretary-Judy Holloway

Travel Registrar-Amy Koval withdrew from nomination.  Vin McAleer was nominated by Scott Goble 
Website Coordinator-Amy Koval was nominated by Shawn Watkins
Public Relations-open (appointed position) 
Uniforms-open

Equipment-open

*All nominations were passed and approved with no objections or abstentions.*
Need to nominate and approve Executive VP for current year.  Judy Holloway was nominated and approved.  
Fields Coordinator (Brent Silliman) absent no report
4th-12th Intramural Coordinator (James Smiley)   no report  

 Games Commissioner (Shawn Watkins) no report
Indoor Coordinator (open) absent
K-3rd Intramural Coordinator (open) 
Secretary (Judy Holloway) no report
Spring Soccer Coordinator (Jeff Brady) I will be there and will be putting together the flyer for spring soccer and looking to configure the registration stuff on the website in the next two weeks.  We will be moving a set of goals from the small Codorus field up to one of the new large fields in the next two months.  We will also look to move a set from perhaps Hametown upper over to the other large Codorus field.  The current plan is to have all of spring soccer at the Codorus fields.  I will get with Brent to go over the plan.  Kindergarten and first grade was discussed for the spring season.  Do we continue with our current fall “type clinic”?  Or do we do half academy and half games?  Our set of nice fold-up goals that were being stored at Codorus Township building will be moved outside to Codorus Fields. 
 

Travel Coordinator (Scott Goble)   Travel Coordinator report for January

MDSL owes $29.00 for fall player fees. Payment is required before spring season

Final team count and field availability are due to the registrar by Jan 30

  7 of 10 teams have verbally committed to me

  11v11 games may be played on Sat or Sun or both

Mandatory coaches meeting for the spring season is Wednesday, March 13

YorkUSA website has information available on upcoming 'F', 'E', and 'D' courses

Upcoming Calendar

1/30 Final team counts and field availability for spring season due

3/2 EPYSA workshop/coaches convention

3/13 Mandatory meeting for spring coaches

3/23 Spring season starts

4/1 Final day to apply for York cup
Travel Registrar (Vince McAleer) no report
Treasurer (Brian Wentz)  Waiting on final bank statement to come in from December.  He will bring the final to next meeting
Uniform Coordinator (open)  
Website Administrator (Amy Koval) no report
Past President (Mike Koval) Sat down with Deb Klinedinst at the Y and discussed our contractual obligations.  They are hoping that we are willing to start paying them again.  (which comes to $8000 total) We are supposed to have exclusive access for the amount of money that we have already paid. (which is $12,000 total paid to date)  Suggestion was made to start paying $2000 again per year until we are paid off.  Shawn Watkins suggested that we receive some sort of agreement that shows our “right of first use” and the maintenance of the fields.  It is MDSL’s belief that we have use of the fields for 20 years from the time we started using the fields in 2012.  
Public Relations (open)  
Special Event Coordinator (Jay Dills) Working on the picture catastrophe!  Still have three teams that did not pick up pictures.  I also have 15 mistakes that need to be fixed by the photographer
Equipment Coordinator (open)
Fundraiser Coordinator (Cristin Murray) Bull roast updates:  Gaming license was approved.  Many new products were donated for the auction.  Ticket sales-about 30-35 sold so far, 80% are typically sold 2 weeks prior to the event.  Looking to extend the contingency plan-we would only be out the deposit of $625 for the Community Center as the caterer and band are not charging deposits or cancellation fees.  Everyone agreed to extend the contingency.  I want to offer “a buy 9 tickets, get one free “and offer reserved seating.  Ad in the Community Courier will cost $54.80 (which reflects a 50% discount for being a non-profit).   I am having lawn signs printed (for free/donated)  Feel free to post on Facebook!  50/50 is being handled by Karen Giesey.  
Danny Kelly offered to train coaches for $65/hour if we are interested.
Articles of Incorporation were found!!!!!

Soccer Clinician (Scott Kaifer) In the process of finalizing class for the E class through MDSL
 Open Business-   
New Business –   James Smiley was appointed to be the 5th member of the travel committee.
Meeting Adjourned:   At 9:03pm a motion was made by Shawn Watkins and seconded by Scott Kaifer         
Next Meeting is WEDNESDAY, February 13th at 7:30pm at Shrewsbury Elementary.  
